Evaluation of Credit

Transfer Students from West Virginia State Colleges or Universities:

Credits and grades earned for all baccalaureate level courses at any accredited baccalaureate degree-granting institution
in the West Virginia state-supported system of higher education are transferable to Marshall University.

Transfer Students from Community Colleges or Branch Colleges:
Seventy-two hours of credits and grades completed at community colleges or branch colleges may be applied toward
graduation at Marshall University.

Evaluation of Transfer Credit

Transfer students should apply to Marshall and submit their credentials at least one month before course registration to
give ample time for an evaluation of their credits. All materials and credentials submitted to the Admissions Office
become the property of Marshall University and will not be returned or released to third parties.

Marshall University accepts all transferable coursework from accepted, accredited institutions. Coursework taken at
another accepted, accredited institution transfers at the level at which it was taken. This is something important to
consider since Marshall students must have a minimum number of upper division credits (300/400 level credit),
determined by their college, in order to graduate. If, for example, a student takes ENG 220, American Literature, at
another institution, and this course converts at Marshall to ENG 320, American Literature, the student will get credit for
ENG 320 at Marshall, but those credits will count as lower division (100- to 200-level) credits.

Grades earned for coursework taken at other institutions are calculated in the overall GPA (includes courses taken at
MU and other institutions), but have no impact on the Marshall GPA (includes only MU coursework), except for D/F
repeats.

The Core Curriculum (see additional information under “Academic Information”) applies to transfer students. Students
who believe they may have taken coursework at other institutions that would satisfy part of the Core Curriculum should
submit documentation (course syllabi, catalog descriptions) to their dean’s office for review by the appropriate
committee.



